WSASEA Spring Town Meeting

Mary Grupe Conference Center, Central Washington University

Friday, May 4, 2007

Attendees: Eugene Carroll – Clark College; Paula Blair – Everett CC; Lauren Hardin – Seattle U; Cheryl Ballard – YUCC(Yakima); Daphne Lightfoot – CBC; Patty Winder – WSU; Nikole Jinkham – SCC; Keith Marcy – SCC; Mona Lawrence – UPS; Jim Jolly – SVC; Pam Martin – PLU; Gayle Dohrman – CWU; Theo Dobie – CBC, Jeffrey Powell – HECB; Betsy Shields – EVCC;  Khris Blumer – HECB; Cindy Merlino – HECB; Isidra Sanchez – Heritage; Tana Dugan – Gonzaga; Melissa Thompson – Gonzaga; Twyla Kruger – Walla Walla College.  

Call to Order – 10:09 WSASEA President Mona Lawrence called the Spring Town Meeting to Order. Gayle Dohrman provided some housekeeping items and described some of the local features of the campus and the conference center.

Introductions – WSASEA Board members introduced themselves and Jim Jolly performed a couple of magic tricks while we waited for our Ice Breaker team to arrive.

Ice Breaker – Attendees were given slips of paper containing one half of a sentence or statement concerning student employment and the organizations that support it. Players were asked to find the attendee who held the matching phrase. This interesting icebreaker not only encouraged attendees to mingle quickly, but required some previous knowledge and cooperation. 

Treasurer’s Report – 10:30 – WSASEA Treasurer Theo Dobie handed out copies of the  balance sheet that showed our checking balance at $7,460.56; Savings balance at $1,422.21; for a grand total of $8,882.77 as of March 29, 2007. The report was approved by the membership in attendance. 

Higher Education Coordinating Board Update – 10:45

Jeffrey Powell & Khris Blumer introduced their newest program coordinator, Cindy Merlino. They then combined to present the HECB Update using a PowerPoint presentation that covered Agency Updates; Legislative Updates; SFA Updates and State Work Study Updates. Jeffrey Powell closed by describing some SWS Incentive Grant information and ideas that were awarded funding from last year.

Many of the topics covered can be reviewed more closely on the HECB website, www.hecb.wa.gov. 

After answering some questions at the end of the HECB Update, Jeffrey presented a nice “Thank You” card to Mona and the board in recognition of their key involvement in the recent WASEA Regional Conference, held on April 23-27 in Seattle.

WSASEA Executive Board Positions/Nominations – 11:30

Mona announced that July 1st begins new terms for the WSASEA Board members. Nominations are now being accepted for the following positions: President-Elect, Vice President and Treasurer. The last two positions are two-year terms. The President-Elect position is a three-year commitment where the first year is served at the President-Elect, the second year is served as WSASEA President and the third year is served in the role of Past-President.

The duties of each of these board positions are fully described in the By-Laws found on the WSASEA Website http://www.wsasea.org/Board/bylaws/bylaws.htm. Each of the outgoing officers briefly described the minimal duties and responsibilities required and the sense of professional accomplishment that comes with each position.

President-Elect – Gayle Dohrman spoke in Kitty’s absence and shared that the value of an organization like WSASEA is that it’s a small organization and everyone should take a turn in guiding the group toward accomplishing its goals. Gayle noted some feelings of envy from WASEA members from out of state who attended the annual conference. She said more than a few members wished they could have an organization similar to WSASEA for their state or area. But she emphasized that in order to have what we have, we need to help of all our members to take their turns as members of the Executive Board. Gayle also cited the willingness of the Higher Education Coordinating Board to help in any way possible as another incentive to get involved.

Treasurer – Theo Dobie indicated that there are certain periods of time when it gets busy for the Treasurer. Pre-conference time is busy when we are collecting new membership dues and conference fees. The board usually meets in the summer (August) and sometimes in the winter (January) to plan events and develop strategies. We also conduct some conference calls during the year when the need arises. The job is not that demanding and the prime benefit to doing this role in WSASEA is that there is ALWAYS someone who will jump in to help when it’s needed.

Vice President – Isidra Sanchez echoed Theo’s assessment that there is always someone who will help out when needed. She said this position was a great opportunity for professional development and to share best practices and ideas with others.

Other board members took the opportunity to speak about the fun and sense of achievement of serving a great organization. 

11:45 – Lunch – A delicious pizza and salad lunch was enjoyed.

12:45 – Highlights from WASEA Spring Conference – The Western Association of Student Employment Administrators (WASEA) held their annual conference at the Red Lion Inn in Seattle on April 23 – 27. Thanks in large part to efforts by our own President, Mona Lawrence, WSASEA was able to co-host the event and played a large role in securing speakers and workshop presenters for the conference. WSASEA members who attended the conference reported that they had about 76 participants, of which 26 were WSASEA members. Those members who were involved with the Breakout Sessions then presented summaries of the information that was presented.

Developing Community Partnerships for Successful Job Fairs – Betsy Shields

Betsy helps coordinate three job fairs each year for Everett CC so she has a lot of experience in what it takes to produce these events. She said that the key thing to do is to get out and network with businesses and organizations you’d like to sponsor your event(s). She suggested Chambers of Commerce, Rotary Clubs, HR Associations and anyone who might have an interest in getting more jobs out into the community. Her team has created a non-profit organization of volunteers who produce three job fairs a year for the last 10 years. They have their own web site: http://www.snocojobfair.com that contains hot links to the sponsoring organizations.

They charge $450 for a booth and require that employers must have current jobs available in order to participate. It is open to the community and is touted as a job fair not a career fair. When the economy began picking up a few years ago, they opened the door to some entrepreneurial businesses and now provide a limited number of booths to those types of employers. They operate with a budget of $17,000, with a large portion going to marketing through newspaper inserts. They get help from co-sponsor WA Army National Guard volunteers do the set up and take down.

Betsy cited a website that provided useful tips on building effective community partnerships: http://www.partnershipsforparks.org/resources/materials/tip_sheets_index.html 

They also host a retreat each year for their committee where they plan the next year’s events.

Betsy also shared a pocket magazine entitled Positive Thinking that she said she subscribes to it for her office and that it helps her and her staff to maintain a good outlook on things. It can be viewed at www.positivethinkingmag.com. 

Connecting Learning Outcomes and Assessment to Student Employment – Patty Winder

Patty said that assessment has become a hot topic in today’s educational institutions. People want to know what value their programs are adding to the organization’s mission. 

She referenced a 2006 study of what skills would be needed by college grads in the upcoming century. Teamwork, Communication skills, Analytical and Critical thinking are some of the skills that Patty wanted to incorporate into her SWS program. 

Using some funding from a HECB Incentive Grant, she developed a rubric based on the goals of WSU and certain job skills that showed scales for emerging, developing and mastering levels for these each of these skills. Using this rubric, students could see where they were, where they needed to go and how to get there.

Patty finished up her presentation by offering to provide via email a copy of her skills matrix to anyone who asked.

Gayle pointed out that Patty’s session was voted the best breakout session of the WASEA Conference.

A Different Way to Award Work Study to Serve Everyone Better – Gayle Dohrman – Gayle shared a handout that described some typical problems we all have administering the work study program. 

CWU now uses a modified approach to awarding Work Study that awards after the student is hired so she knows who will actually be working and where and how much they will make. She can now tailor the award to the student’s actual job while minimizing revisions and the typical student confusion for those who checked the WS box on the FAFSA but didn’t realize they were requesting employment and trading loan money for Work Study.

The process is:

· Students apply for financial aid, indicating interest in Work Study on their FAFSA.

· Data is drawn by query to find eligible students

· A Work Study Personnel Action Form (WPSAF plus instruction sheet) is mailed to them or included with their Award Letter.

· Student finds a job and returns WPSAF for award.

· Award is made, tailored to the actual job.

· Once approved, a notice is sent to student & employer

Know Your Catch – What does a ‘Fintastic’ Job Location & Development (JLD) Program Look Like? – Isidra Sanchez

Isidra and Kitty Parker attended the above-titled session and both reported some “aha” moments so she wanted to share her fresh insights with the present group. She began by relating some history of the JLD program,  a branch of the Federal Work Study program. She next described the rules and math involved in the funding process and how the shares for the institution (20%) and the federal share (80%) add up to complete the funding. She briefly described allowable program costs and showed how JLD can pay for some of the staffing costs. She finished up by sharing some ways to market the program to employers and closed with record keeping and reporting requirements.

Student Employee of the Year Award – 1:45

The student worker selected as 2007 WSASEA Student Employee of the Year is Tobi Goff from Walla Walla College. The student was unable to attend the Town Meeting so Twyla Kruger accepted the plaque of recognition and $100 savings bond to take back to this year’s winner. She also read a thank-you letter from Ms. Goff.

During the presentation, Betsy Shields described the local SEOY award process for Everett Community College that is sponsored by a grant from Key Bank. Their program also provides formal recognition of a Supervisor of the Year. She mentioned that a lot of information about establishing a Student Worker recognition program is available on the WSASEA web site.

Round Table Session – 2:30 – The Town meeting ended with a facilitated discussion of a variety of topics that enabled attendees to tap the vast experience in student employment issues that was present in the room. 

Meeting Adjourned – 3:15 – President Mona thanked all the attendees for coming and the 2007 WSASEA Spring Town Meeting was adjourned.

